

## ORANGE COUNTY SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT

SHERIFF-CORONER SANDRA HUTCHENS

June 12, 2017

Honorable Charles Margines Presiding Judge of the Superior Court 700 Civic Center Drive West Santa Ana, CA 92701

Subject: Response to Orange County Grand Jury 2014-2015 report, "Orange County Emergency Operations."

Dear Judge Margines:

On July 11, 2016 the Orange County Sheriff's Department provided a response to the 2015-16 Orange County Grand Jury report entitled "Sheriff's Temporary Detention/Holding Areas, Patrol Areas and Special Services." Recommendation R.5 of the report states:

The Orange County Sheriff should make the best efforts to coordinate with the Court Facilities Manger by January 2017 to plan for funding, procurement and installation of solid roll-up doors at the inmate vehicle entrance to the Harbor Justice Center.

The Sheriff's Department response indicated that this recommendation would be implemented as funding became available. This letter is to inform you that roll-up doors were recently installed at Harbor Court. Please see the attached photograph which shows the completed door.

Sincerely,

Steve Kea, Assistant Sheriff Professional Services Command

cc: Peter Hersh, Grand Jury Foreman Members, Board of Supervisors Frank Kim, County Executive Officer

## **Harbor Court Transportation Gates**



